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Regular Session – October 19, 2020

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, October 19, 2020 via Facebook Live from the township road department building due to the COVID-19 crisis.

Present:   Trustees Bob McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young.        Absent:  Fiscal Officer David Rudy.  

Trustee McClure called the meeting to order at 7:40 pm. 

Trustee Pettit moved to suspend the reading of the minutes from the October 5, 2020 regular session. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. 

Trustee Pettit moved to approve the minutes of the October 5, 2020 regular session.  Seconded by Trustee Young. Motion carried 3-0.   

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief Tim Wendling stated the department had 101 calls in October. There were five mutual aid given calls and six mutual aid received calls, mainly due to overlapping calls.  Year to date runs are 1376 with 38 mutual aid received compared to 70 mutual aid received in 2019.  Chief noted that 27.72% of calls this year are overlapping calls, where the crew is already on a call when a second call comes in. The department has had a number of fire calls, including a car fire next to a trailer in Pleasant Valley and an apartment building fire on Sunday October 4th.  The call was dispatched at 7:22 am and the medic arrived on scene at 7:27 am with two firefighters in gear.  The engine arrived at 7:30 am and the quint at 7:41 am. Mutual aid was called at 7:27 am and the departments of Bethel and Hustead responded.  The new Medic is ready and will be pushed into service on Wednesday, October 7, 2020.  Medic 1 has been replaced in service by the utility, so that Medic 1 can be placed on GovDeals.  Trustees asked about the structure fire and Chief noted that the flames were through the roof of the second unit in the building on arrival.  

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger and Trustee Young were working on a grant for MARCS radios. The department has had 101 runs year to date.  Three individuals have completed and passed the 36 hour firefighter course and can begin training with the department.  Hose testing will be completed on October 26th.  The department completed auto extrication training at Walt’s Auto.  Chief did ask Trustee Young to mention that he would like to hire an assistant chief.  

 Hustead EMS
No report available.
   
Sheriff	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin responded to 37 calls for service, 4 arrests, 17 traffic stops and 11 assists of other departments from October 6 to October 19, 2020.  He has increased the number of traffic stops for reckless driving and has increased the patrols on all of the neighborhoods.  Brandon was able to work the Greenon High School football playoff victory and also lead the 2020 motorcycle Toy Run.

Road and Cemetery
Trustee Pettit read a report from Don O’Conner.  Ditch work is ongoing and the road mowing is complete.  The search for a new heavy equipment mechanic is ongoing with the closing of Ehman’s Garage.  In the cemetery, mowing and weed eating are in progress as well as mulching of leaves.  Don is waiting on the lot markers for the new sections of the cemetery.  There have been a number of funerals and the department is prepping the fall graves for sod. The Trustees asked if someone is interested in doing the heavy equipment work on the township vehicles to contact someone at the township. Chief Wendling thanked Ehman’s for their years of service. 
   
Fiscal Officer Rudy was not present.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee McClure mentioned the prospective business regarding the use of a parcel of land on Main Street owned by the township for a parking lot.  The prosecutor’s office drafted a lease agreement with an initial term of 1 year with annual renewals.  Thirty-day notice would be needed to terminate the lease.  The lease mentions rent amount and paying for real estate taxes and maintenance. Some of the possible improvements and alterations include removal of trees and a landscape fence.  The parking lot will be gravel this year and black top paved next year.  The improvements and alterations are to be paid by the lessee. The lessee is not able to sub lease to another party. The lease possibility came about due to the limited parking available for a potential restaurant in the old J&L Ice Cream shop.   

Trustee Young stated that the generator test at Hustead had not been completed yet, but was scheduled. 

No residents had responded regarding the Scenic River designation for Mad River. 
  
NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Pettit stated that he had a call from a resident who wanted to widen his driveway but was on a county road and wanted to know who to contact.  The trustees noted the resident should contact the county engineer’s office.

Trustee McClure said he had received notice from county zoning that a parcel of land next to the O’Reilly’s Auto was in the process of being rezoned to allow for another storage facility.  The township does have a right of way from the township land to Dayton Road.  

Trustee McClure stated there was a new address on Fairfield Pike created by the county zoning where a new home is to be built.

All lots in the Bluffs of Enon have been sold in phase 1.  There appears to be a number of new homes going up in the area.

Trustee Pettit is having a quote on a new video device and sound system.

At 8:24pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Pettit. Motion carried 3-0.
